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June 22, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and consideration is a proposed ordinance that would revise the proviso regarding full bus wrap advertising included in the 2007 Adopted Budget Ordinance # 15652.  That proviso states:

“P1 PROVIDED THAT: 

The transit division shall not enter into, or authorize its contractor to enter into, any new agreements, or extend any such existing agreements, for exterior bus advertising that involve covering any portion of a bus side window.”

Through this proviso the Council required Metro Transit to phase out its full bus wrap advertising program administered by its advertising consultant, Titan Outdoor.  Although Metro restricted the number of wrapped buses to 25 coaches (out of a fleet of over 1,300), the full bus wrap program generated $743,000 in critically needed revenue to the Transit program.  

Transit advertising revenues are an important funding source for Metro, providing over 

$30,000,000 during the last five years.  The full wrap product became an important source of additional, new revenue that helped Metro offset increasing costs such as those for diesel fuel and for improving service.  Because it is vitally important that Metro replace the lost revenue from the elimination of the full bus wrap program, I asked Transit staff to explore other options with Titan Outdoor.  The objectives were to replace the revenue that would be lost after the end of the full wrap contracts and to address concerns expressed about full bus wraps.

The proposed ordinance revising the proviso would allow a partial wrap bus program, an innovative alternative that could replace a significant portion of the revenue lost by the elimination of full bus wraps while addressing the concerns of councilmembers and customers about obscured views and uncomfortable dark interiors.  Customers would be able to see street signs and recognize landmarks while riding in a brighter bus.  This alternative developed by Titan Outdoor (see attached concept image) would only  partially cover the side windows, providing potential advertisers with enough coverage to justify the premium rates for such advertising, while preserving unobstructed window space along the entire length of the bus for improved passenger visibility and comfort.
A partial bus wrap will generate less revenue per bus than a full bus wrap.  Therefore, to replace all the lost full wrap revenue a larger number of buses would have to be wrapped.  Metro Transit would limit the number of partial bus wraps to no more than 50 buses (less than four percent of the fleet).  Titan Outdoor projects that 50 partial bus wraps could yield $450,000 to $900,000 in annual revenue depending on the pace of sales. 

Recently, Transit staff presented the proposed partial bus wrap concept and image to the Transit Advisory Committee.  They were very positive and intend to write a letter to the Council expressing their support. 

The voters of King County have done their part.  They passed Transit Now and are riding Metro buses in record numbers.  We must continue to do our part to be innovative and entrepreneurial to find revenues that help keep fares low whole increasing our service.  This modified bus wrap proposal helps achieve those goals while addressing the primary concerns raised with the original wrapping program.  I encourage the council to adopt it.

If you have any questions regarding this request, or would like a partial wrap prototype bus provided for Council viewing, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1619.
Thank you for your ongoing support for Metro Transit and your consideration of this proposal. 

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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